Merrimack Youth Lacrosse
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
June 11, 2019
7:00 PM
Attendees:
Jill Mitchell, Director
Dawn LeGay, Fundraising Coordinator 
Nicole Dalbec-Joyal, Program Administrator
Ashley Coleman, Instructional Coordinator 
Becky Hayes, Treasurer
Tina Mendell, Girls Coordinator
Donnie Mendell, Equipment Manager

Not in Attendance:
Christopher Hickey, Boys Coordinator
Brian Miller, Web Master 

Call to order @ 7:04 pm
Roll call
Approval of minutes from last meeting (May 8, 2019)
Updates from most recent MYA Exec Board Meeting and NHYLA Meeting
1. MYA:
a. MYA and Manchester YMCA own a portion of the Wright land in Merrimack – it was deeded from the Wright family in their will – research is being done to determine if Manchester YMCA would allow use by MYA – previously they wanted only “for profit” opportunities
b. General Elections are Thursday
c. Audit is complete with 2 pages worth of findings (referenced under budget section)
d. Budgets due to Holly on August 8th @ 7 pm (Directors and Treasurers) and vote will be in September to approve
e. Re-utilize the field maintenance money that we are not using and reallocate to an organization that can actually maintain grass 
i. Lacrosse does not have a “field maintenance” budget in our budget – Jill to determine if the budget is at the higher level
f. MYA is contemplating 1 Treasurer for the entire MYA 
g. MYA’s Adopt a Road is Joppa Rd
h. Parks and Rec survey reflected the town fields are a top priority
i. Watson Park changes:
i. Installing water line at Watson for the rink in the winter
ii. In summer will be turned into beach volleyball court
j. Question asked - When people register does it kick back email receipts as back up – the answer is yes
2. NHYLA
a. Festival
i. Festival Refs were paid $35/hour
ii. Field Marshalls were paid $12/hour
b. Officials Training
i. Option 1 – 8 Thursday Evenings for 2 Hours 
1. January 30
2. February 6
3. February 13
4. February 20
5. March 5
6. March 12
7. March 19
8. March 26
ii. Option 2 – 2 Full Sundays (16 Hours)
1. March 1
2. March 8
c. Field Training
i. March 22 and March 29 
d. Adaptive League
i. Played first game – had more volunteers than players
e. Discussed how to handle rescheduling games
f. Suggested Coaches take online officials training for a better understanding of the way the officials interpret the rules
g. Board encourages middle school players to play middle school AND rec
i. Coaches should consider working together
h. Next convention is in Philadelphia
Treasurer’s Update
1. NHYLA cashed their season check
2. Referee checks have been sent – waiting for them to be cashed
3. All fundraising money has been received
a. Total Fundraising $6250 for the year
b. Dunkin Donuts netted $6010, we collected $4197 for MYA Lax
4. Budget
a. Needs to be provided by August 8th
b. Audit findings:
i. Backup
ii. Unrecorded accounts
iii. Check writing out of order
iv. Deposits
v. Netting transactions
vi. Consistency
vii. General journal entries
viii. Property and Equipment
ix. Threshold of $1500
5. End of the Year Parties
a. Receipts must be provided for reimbursement (up to $200/team)
Fundraising Update
1. Fundraising complete - a great year!
2. Team/Individual Pictures
a. Made $260
b. easy to work with, and pictures came out well
c. Dawn to ask company to reserve May 9, 2020
Open Issues
1. Elections – Even Year – Voted and Accepted
a. Assistant Director – Laurie Martin
b. Web Master – Christine Comeau
c. Boys Coordinator – Chris Hickey
d. Program Administrator – Nicole Dalbec-Joyal
e. Girls Coordinator – Tina Mendell
f. Equipment Coordinator – Donnie Mendell
2. Reserving SportsPlex space for winter – that starts in August
a. No issues with indoor field time
b. Donnie will be in charge of reserving this space January-March
3. Reserving MWHS Turf for spring April and May
a. Chris to obtain invoice for additional reservations (can’t cut check without it)
b. Chris will speak to city to reserve future space when he delivers the checks
4. Equipment Collection
a. Donnie to work with Coaches to obtain equipment and will take care of nets etc.
5. Fiddlesticks
a. Add line in registration to ask for shirt size – this will be done in future registrations
b. US Lacrosse membership is not required, eliminate from the registration
c. Fall Fiddlesticks
i. Dates will be Sept 29 – Oct 20, Sunday’s @ 8 – 8:45 am @ Reeds
ii. Christine to setup registration
iii. Ashley to put together flyers and obtain Superintendent approval
iv. Ashley to determine if we need any additional equipment and t-shirts
1. Jill to order more t-shirts if necessary
New Business
1. NHYLA Festival Feedback
a. Concern about referees showing up late, disparity in calls, extensive unnecessary referee instruction for self-start and draws and delay of game, if the game ends in a penalty allow the team to play it out
2. Need to raise registration numbers – how do we do that
a. Ideas:
i. Go to other sports, for example, set up a table at Veterans Park during football games
ii. Information Night
iii. Fiddlesticks – lower cost (start by removing US Lax Membership)
3. Coaches
a. Jill/Brian to send survey
b. Coordinators - Need to start working to determine coaches for 2020 season
4. Goalie Clinic
a. [bookmark: _GoBack]Ashley will work with coordinators to setup goalie clinic or practices
Adjournment 

Current Board Members*
Director – Jill Mitchell
Program Administrator – Nicole Dalbec-Joyal
Treasurer – Becky Hayes
Boys Coordinator – Christopher Hickey 
Girls Coordinator – Tina Mendell
Fundraising Coordinator – Dawn LeGay
Instructional Coordinator – Ashley Coleman
Equipment Manager – Donnie Mendell
Web Master – Brian Miller
